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TPL Implements Agricultural Irrigation Channel in Banjar Ganjang Village, Toba Regency

Banjar Ganjang Village, Parmaksian District, Toba Regency, received support for the construction of a
110-meter-longirrigation channel from PT Toba Pulp Lestari, Tbk (TPL) on Tuesday, December 3, 2024.
This initiative is part of the company’s commitment to supporting village infrastructure development
and improving the well-being of the local community.

The irrigation channel was built to address the crucial needs of Banjar Ganjang villagers, particularly
in supporting the agricultural sector, which serves as one of the village’s primary economic pillars.

The Head of Banjar Ganjang Village, Marusaha Manurung, explained that the need for an irrigation
channel had long been felt by the community. "This irrigation channel is essential for the sustainability
of agriculture in our village. With this facility, irrigation for rice fields and other farmlands will be
smoother, which is expected to increase crop yields," he stated.

On this occasion, Marusaha Manurung also expressed his deep gratitude to TPL for realizing this
support. He hoped that the villagers would maintain and care for the facility properly so that its
benefits could be sustained in the long term.

"I urge all residents to work together in maintaining this irrigation channel. This is a form of care that
we must appreciate and protect together," he added.

TPL's Public Relations representative, Rikky Hutabarat, accompanied by Community Development
(CD) Officers Suarno Simatupang and Hema Butar-butar, attended the handover event. Rikky
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Hutabarat stated that the construction of the irrigation channel is part of TPL commitment to
supporting sustainable development in the areas surrounding the company.

"We hope this irrigation channel will serve as a concrete effort to enhance agricultural productivity
and improve the well-being of Banjar Ganjang villagers. We also encourage the community to make
the best use of this facility and continue collaborating for mutual progress," Rikky said in his statement.
(Friday, December 13, 2024)

The construction of this irrigation channel not only symbolizes TPL’s support for the community but
also represents a tangible step in strengthening the good relationship between the company and the
surrounding communities. With this facility, Banjar Ganjang villagers are expected to boost their
agricultural output, ultimately contributing to local economic growth.

The handover event concluded with a joint prayer as an expression of gratitude for the completion of
the irrigation channel. It is hoped that this project marks the beginning of new progress for Banjar
Ganjang Village and its residents.
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